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For the attention of Mr James Sweeney, Executive Officer

Submission of Third Party Observation in Response to
An Bord Pleanila’s Letter of 4th December 2023

An Bord Pleanila Case Number. ABP-315053-22

Planning Authority Reference Number. 4674/22

Dear Sir / Madam

We refer to your letter of 4th December 2023 in relation to the proposed development by Ventaway Ltd of a 24 storey
building on lands bounded by City Quay to the north, Moss Street to the west & Gloucester Street South to the
south, Dublin 2.

As stated in our original submission to An Bord Pleanila, the Board of Management objects to the proposed
development on lands directly to the west of the school in the strongest possible terms. Should the development
proceed it will have a major negative impact on the ability of the school to deliver high-quality education to the
pupils in our care.

We contend that the grounds of our original objection to the proposed development still remain valid and we
request the Board to fully consider all of the points made therein.

Specifically in response to your letter of 4th December 2023 we note that the Board, in its deliberations on this
appeal, intends to take account of Appendix 3 of the Dublin City Development Plan 2022-2028 , which sets out
performance criteria by which proposals for landmark/tall buildings must be assessed. In this regard we would
comment as follows:

1. Our original submission to the Board was based on the contents of the Draft Dublin City Development Plan
2022-2028. Our comments in that submission in relation to building height and density (points 4 and 5 of the
submission) referred specifically to Appendix 3 of the Draft Plan. On review of Appendix 3 of the final City Plan as
adopted by Dublin city Council on the 2nd of November 2022, we note that there are no substantive differences
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